BOARD OF SUPERVISORS SPECIAL MEETING-March 31, 2021

Minutes of the Pequea Township Board of Supervisors meeting held at 7:00 on March 31, 2021 at the
Pequea Township Municipal Building.

Present at the meeting were:

Harry Lehman, Chairman Others present:

Anthony Cazillo, Vice-Chairman Robert Reidenbach- Twp. Asst/Rec Sec.
Scott Edwards, Supervisor Tom Haas

Eric Lucas, Supervisor Elaine Walmer

E. John Hlavacek, Supervisor Jackie Johns

CALL TO ORDER: Chmn. Lehman called the meeting to order at 7:00PM.

Pledge of Allegiance

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

e Chairman Lehman explained the two agenda items. After summarizing the road work contracted, he
reported that the BOS had budgeted for $332,465.00 for road projects and the low bids came in at
$250,113.68, leaving a cushion of $82,351.72.

e Public meetings may be both audio and video recorded.

e Road bid opening was held 3/29/2021.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

ITEMS ON THE AGENDA: none

ITEMS NOT ON THE AGENDA:

Jackie Johns asked about road master applicants to date and the current union contract’s status.
OLD BUSINESS: none

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Consider approving awarded road bid projects for 2021

A. Supervisor Edwards moved to award Martin Paving Inc., the seal-coat bids for Linestown Road from
272S to Radcliff Road, Herrville Road from 272 N to the Penn-Dot shed and Brooks Ave. from 272 N
to Herrville Road in the amount of $44,694.80 and to be paid from the State Highway Fund.
Supervisor Lucas seconded the motion. All voted in favor; none opposed.



B. Supervisor Edwards moved to award Pennsy Supply inc. the paving bid for Penn Grant Road from 272
N to 272 Sand 272 S to Millwood Road, Pleasant View Drive from Penn Grant Road to the Township
line and Casey Drive from Nolt Ave. to the Township line in the amount of $180.771.68 and to be
paid from the State Highway Fund. Supervisor Lucas seconded the motion. Supervisors Lucas,
Lehman, Cazillo and Edwards voted in favor; Supervisor Hlavacek opposed.

C. Supervisor Edwards moved to award Long’s Paving the paving bid for the Pequea Township
Municipal Building’s parking lot in the amount of $18,726. 75 and to be paid from the General Fund.
Supervisor Hlavacek seconded the motion; none opposed.

2. Consider installing a memorial park bench at Silver Mine Park

Supervisor Lucas moved the Pequea Township BOS approve Barbara Long’s request to install, at no cost to
the Township, a memorial park bench at Silver Mine Park. Supervisor Edwards seconded the motion. All
voted in favor; none opposed.

REPORTS/UPDATES:

Pequea Township Police Report-
Pequea Township Road Department-
Lancaster Inter-Municipal Committee-
Suburban Lancaster Sewer Authority-
Zoning/Code Enforcement Officer-

Pequea Township Zoning Hearing Board- no meeting in April
Pequea Township Planning Commission-

Meeting adjourned at 7:15 PM
Respectfully subrﬁitted

/2),67, %f ZZ;‘C‘((} /za u V

Rob Reidenbach, Township assistant/recording secretary
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